Minutes  of the Cheselbourne Parish Council
Held at Cheselbourne Village Hall

7th July 2014 at 7.30pm

Present: Cllr Widdowson (Chair), Cllr Bere, Cllr Paul
In attendance: Judy Coleman - Clerk, County Councillor Canning and several members of the public

Apologies Cllr Northover, Cllr Greenwood, Cllr Haynes and Cllr Timlin

Minutes of Previous Meeting: Approved

Matters arising The Rivers Arms: The decision was made at the last meeting to put together a bid for the Asset of Community Value on behalf of the village. Cllr Widdowson explained that herself, Cllr Greenwood and Cllr Timlin had a meeting with Jane Nicklen at WDDC who assisted them in completing the application form.  Cllr Widdowson has since received a letter from WDDC to say that they have received the application form and she also feels hopeful that we will be granted the Asset of Community Value - the Parish Council should know whether this application has been successful within the month.   Cllr Widdowson has also received a phone call from Paul Miracca informing her that a planning application as been submitted for the pub. Cllr Widdowson also explained that there are people who would be interested in the pub if the price was at the market value.  Cllr Widdowson also explained that the Asset of Community Value would give the village the right to put a bid in to buy the pub and that she intends to canvass support from the village. 

Cllr Widdowson has also received a letter from a couple who wish to buy the pub with a view to developing it as a house. She has informed them that they should contact David Hodges.

Finger Posts: Cllr Widdowson explained that the finger post at the Puddletown end of Long  Lane has been repaired for £90 by Mr Mike Claydon.  She also mentioned that it would be good to repair the other post at Sheep Wash and the bottom of Streetway Lane by Charlie’s Patch and will look into cost of repairs.

Finance: the clerk reported that there is currently £3,284.42 in the account.

Cllr Greenwood had suggested that the money that we inherited from the Parish Plan had been given in the hope that it would be used towards traffic calming in the village and she  wondered whether we could ask the children at the school to design some traffic calming signs which we could pay for with the Parish Plan money.  Cllr Widdowson to speak to the Head Teacher, Mr Duffin.

Cllr Widdowson publically thanked Steve Tomlinson for mending the Coronation Seat in the village.

Highways & Byways: change of dates re repairs to road - see below:

Cross Lane 5th Aug’14 - 7th Aug ‘14

Drakes Lane 8th Aug ’14 - 11th Aug ‘14

Open Session: A question was asked from the floor regarding the two bars on the bridge by Nigel Powell’s that are broken and need to be mended - Cllr Widdowson to report to footpaths.

Cllr Paul mentioned that the lane by the church has been scalped and has also been levelled out.

Cllr Paul has replaced the sign which directs to the church - Cllr Widdowson thanked Cllr Paul.

Judy Cooper explained that the parts on top of the swings that stop the birds messing on the playground have been replaced.  Thank you to the anonymous donor of spikes.

End of meeting 7.50pm

Next meeting Monday 1st September 2014 at 7.30pm

